St Bride’s Primary School-Parent Council

Minute of AGM on 29th August 2022

Present: Cara Docherty, Christabel Boyle (minutes), Lauren Millar, Alastair Cumming (Chair),  Nicola Stubbs, Cllr McCreary, Ruth Welsh, Joanna Pugh, Anne-Marie Cusack, Roisin Coll, (Vice Chair), Chris McLeish, Mrs Cleland, Tracy Hill-Hodgens, Mrs O’Hara, 
Apologies: Fr Hughes, Chris McLeish, Cllr Maureen Devlin.

1. Welcome and Apologies. 

The Chair welcomed attendees and noted apologies. 
2. Chair Report

The Chair reported how in the last year a subcommittee for roads and traffic issues around the school was set up. The Constitution was also revised and updated in the last year. Thanks was also expressed to all those who attend the parent council.

It was reported that the Church is still looking into the historic records about the Church car park agreement regarding use by parents and its upkeep. SLC has no surplus funds to support and repair the potholes in the car park and is unable to find any historic agreement.

There was a discussion about having a defibrillator on site. Cllr McCreary reported the council will not fund this and St Andrew’s First Aid will only fund this if not on council property. Joanna Pugh, having spoken to a member of the community involved in sourcing defibrillators, also described the costs of replacing the pads, the cost of power provided to the defibrillator and how CCTV was also recommended if a Defibrillator was placed on site. 

Alastair, (Chair), discussed about reaching out to the wider community in terms of funding for repairs of the Church car park. Mrs Cleland said she would put out a request on the school app. 

Lauren raised the concern expressed by another parent regarding the speed of traffic on Fallside Road. Cllr McCreary said he would raise this in a meeting he had with the Roads Department the following day.

Alastair, (Chair), explained he was unable to put himself forward as Chair for another year due to work commitments and gave his thanks and expressed his enjoyment at working with everyone the past two years.
3. Head Teacher Report 
Mr Cumming

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Cumming for his work with St. Bride’s Parent Council. It is not only a commitment of time being the Chair, it also requires patience and diplomacy – skills that Mr Cumming has certainly shown. Representing the wider parent body and the school is such an important role and I am grateful for the work he did and the way in which he did it. 

Staffing
This year we have started with almost a full complement of staff in place. Mrs Campbell was successful at the tail end of last session and secured the part-time Principal Teacher post. 

We did have a teacher vacancy that was meant to be filled in June, however this was not processed quickly enough by SLC meaning that our newest teacher Miss Rachel Fraser will not start with us until Monday. Rachel will take over the CCC timetable from Erin Walsh who is currently doing this as Area Cover and she will move on to another school.  

Eve Learmonth is our NQT this year, and is sharing the responsibility of P6 with Claire Hannah. 

We have filled one of our support assistant vacancies with Ms Katie McGinn and we are awaiting recruitment checks to be completed on a second SA, who we hope will be able to start with us before the October break.

We also have a new Quality Link Officer – Mrs Anne Jessimer has moved to a different learning community and we have Leigh Miller (former HT of Muiredge) as our new QLO. 

Sportsafe
After an 8 month wait, many emails and phonecalls - I can confirm that the repairs to the school playground are scheduled to take place on the 18th and 19th of October. The delay was attributed to delays in the delivery of a specific type of cable. 

Standards and Qualities 2023/School Improvement 23/24

See attached. (will be put on School App)

In Summary we are starting year 2 of the 3 year improvement cycle and the focus remains on assessment/writing and numeracy. Looking at learning, teaching and assessment, raising attainment and achievement of a level.

4. Approval of minutes of last meeting
Minor correction requested to minutes of last AGM.

5. New Matters
Alastair, (Chair), reminded people of the Constitution and the number of parents needed from each year group. There seemed to be representation from every year group including nursery.
The Parent Council is not looking for a new Chair. Christabel Boyle will continue as Secretary. 

Roisin Coll will send round the Constitution.

Lets for future PC meeting have been put in for Mondays. Dates of future meetings are 9th October 2023, 4th December 2023, 5th February 2024, 15th April 2024 and 6th June 2024. 

Alastair, (Chair), acknowledged it was his last meeting but he is happy to continue to help out on the side with regards the parking and road traffic. 

Roisin is happy to chair the next PC meeting and allow time for people to consider being Chair which will then be decided at the next PC meeting.

Alastair, (Chair), reported that it was very much noted as his time as Chair the effort of the Head Teacher and staff make to support the school and that also extends to the Church.

Joanna Pugh mentioned the P1 parents have commented on the teachers knowing all the children’s names.

Roisin Coll expressed how there has been pupil disquiet about how they have to line up in the playground as soon as they arrive at school. Parents, apparently, have also queried this too. Mrs Cleland explained that prior to Covid it was very difficult to round up the children in the morning and so they were late getting into class. This rule was created during Covid and has remained as it is easier to get the children into class on time. Roisin Coll asked if there could be a 5 min bell warning and Mrs Cleland said she would raise it with the pupil council and see what they think.

Lauren Millar asked about Parents’ night and the previous long gaps between parents’ nights and reports. Mrs Cleland explained that the first Parents’ night will be 10th October 2023 and reports will be issued around the same time. The second parents’ evening will be in March 2024 and reports will be issued towards the end of May 2024.

P4 parents had also expressed a wish for their children not to have to change into PE uniform in school, but rather go into school already in their PE uniform. Mrs Cleland explained that it was important with respect to establishing the skills of independence and ensuring discipline and there needs to be a cut-off age somewhere. 

It was expressed that the naming of school uniform remains very important. 

The Sacrament dates are now on the School app. The Sacrament of Reconciliation is on the 12th March 2024 and First Communions are on the 11th May 2024. 

6. Next Meeting
Next PC meeting will be on Monday 7th October at 7pm and Roisin Coll (Vice Chair) will kindly chair.
